
Federal Communications Commission 
 Washington, D.C. 20554  

 
 

July 9, 2025 
DA 25-590 

 
WC Docket No. 23-234 

 
John M. Scaparro 
Board of Trustees 
Seaford District Library  
600 North Market Street Extended 
Seaford, DE 19973 
johnmscaparro@seafordlibrary.org 

Dear Mr. Scaparro: 

The Federal Communications Commission received Seaford District Library’s June 2, 2025 Letter of 
Withdrawal from the Schools and Libraries Cybersecurity Pilot Program (Program).  By this letter, we 
confirm Seaford District Library’s withdrawal from the Program.  If there are any questions regarding this 
withdrawal confirmation, please contact CyberPilot@FCC.gov within five business days.  Approximately 
five business days after you receive this letter, Seaford District Library will be removed from the 
Program, and your pre-discount, three-year budget will be allocated to another participant.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Nicholas E. Page 
 
Nicholas E. Page 
Chief  
Telecommunications Access Policy Division 
Wireline Competition Bureau 

 
 
 
 
Attachment:  Seaford District Library’s June 2, 2025 Letter of Withdrawal 
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Before the  
Federal Communications 

Commission  
Washington, D.C. 20554  

  
  
In the Matter of  )   
  )  
Schools and Libraries Cybersecurity Pilot                                 )      CC Docket No. WC 23-234.75  
Program  )  
  )  
Letter of Withdraw by                                                                )      Application No. CBR202503510-1  
Seaford District Library   )  
(BEN 126326)  )  
600 North Market Street Extended  )  
Seaford, DE  19973  

  
  
  

LETTER OF WITHDRAW OF   
CYBERSECURITY PILOT 
PROGRAM BY SEAFORD 

DISTRICT LIBRARY  
  
  

Pursuant to Public Notice DA 25-53, released on January 16, 2025, Seaford District Library timely  

communicates to the Federal Communications Commission - FCC its withdraw from the Cybersecurity Pilot 

Program as required. The Bureau is being informed via email (CyberPilot@fcc.gov) and also through the 

submission of this letter to the Commission’s Electronic Comment Filing System (ECFS) under Docket Number 

WC 23-234.75.  

  

Respectfully submitted,  

 
Karina Roiuk  
 Kellogg & Sovereign Consulting  
 580-559-8335  
 kroiuk@kelloggllc.com  
 E-Rate Consultant for Seaford District Library.  
  
June 2nd, 2025  


